
Newsletter 

Summer Greetings to all, 
It is finally here I for one am en-
joying it! 
As I mentioned in the last 
newsletter I thought we had hit 
our quota of rain and yes we 
most certainly did. It was a very 
memorable Memorial Day for 
Gold Bar Nature Trails since it 
was extremely warm and dry…. 
That is first for me as a member 
and someone mentioned the 
last Memorial Day that was dry 
was 1995. So yes it was very 
fortunate for all on this week-
end. 
The pools were at capacity with 
loads of families having a great 
time nestled in the woods and 
able to cool off all weekend 
long. This is what makes this 
place so enjoyable and relax-
ing. With such as long –dreary 
winter & spring we all needed 
that vitamin D pick-me-up. 

I witnessed the Pea-Patch fami-
ly really going to town and I am 
sure many are going to reap 
the rewards of this wonderful 
gardening environment that 
many volunteers have worked 
so hard to establish- Thank you 
to all of you it is a thing of beau-
ty amidst the power lines. 
On a food note-The Breakfast 
and Lunch team was put to the 
test once again with record 
meal service and sales and no-
body left hungry with added 
pancakes being handed out! 
Thanks to Chris and all of the 
staff and volunteers from one 
person who relies quite often 
on the meals that are excellent. 
 
Last but never least the Front 
office and Security once again 
rose to the occasion and I think 
it is always important to say a 
big THANK YOU. With the 

GBNT Staff leading the way 
with support from all the won-
derful volunteers the members 
are always in good hands. 
 
I for one am very excited about 
this summer and all the events 
that are planned for the mem-
bers. It is a great time for all 
who want to enjoy the simple 
things and share good conver-
sations and memories with fam-
ily and friends. This is what 
makes GBNT special to many 
of us. 
 
Let’s all try to look out for each 
other and practice patience in 
the park so that we can all en-
joy our special community 
equally. 
 
Thank you, 
 

Donal Barnes, President 

President’s Message 

Hello Everyone 

I hope that everyone enjoyed 
their first 3 day weekend of the 
summer.  The weather was 
perfect. Please don't forget that 
the park will start doing annual 
lot inspections starting after  

Fathers day weekend. 

I Would like to announce there 
will 3 Board of Directors posi-
tions opening this year. If you 
are a member in good standing 
and interested in filling one of 
the positions, please fill out the 

application. Applications can be 
found at the front office. All ap-
plications must be in by August 
5, 2017  

Thanks 

Bill Ritchie, Vice-President  

Vice-President’s Message 
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Hello Campers 
Summers here and the park is full 
of activity all over the park. 
Just a reminder annual camp site 
inspections are coming up after Fa-
ther’s Day members busy cleaning 
their sites don’t forget to clean your 
RV and you RV roofs get all that 
old debris off (pine needles, limbs 
etc..) if there is something to be 
fixed on your site we will send you 
a letter what action needs to be take 
to pass inspection. 
Maintenance is continuing to work 
on the electrical upgrade thru the 
summer and we really do appreciate 
you cooperation in this project we 
are continuing down constitution to 
maple then coming back to summer 
and blue jay before moving down 
to Burlington this fall I hope again 
thank you for your patience. 
The youth center had a great Me-
morial Day weekend lots of kids 
having fun we had extra pool at-
tendants to help out some new and 
some returning from last year so 
stop in and say hi. 
Youth center plans on selling grilled 
hamburgers and hot dogs from 12-

1 weekends for now till we open 
full time June 17 then 7 days a 
week. Also plan on more arts and 
crafts too and yes volunteers are 
always welcome to help. 
We did have one unfortunate inci-
dent on Memorial Day Weekend. 
An unscheduled event took place at 
the Ball Park. That adults held an 
impromptu dance at the Ball Park. 
Alcohol and youngsters are not a 
good combination at any time. Mis-
use of club facilities, i.e., driving a 
car into the Ball Park Gazebo, leav-
ing trash, tables all over, is not wel-
come behavior at any time. Security 
was able to rein in and restore or-
der, dispersing the crowd and clean-
ing up the debris, but this is and 
should not be acceptable behavior 
due to no dance being scheduled. I 
get this said to me all the time I pay 
my dues the park has to entertain 
me. Your dues go into the annual 
budget that cover maintenance on 
structures, vehicles, restrooms la-
bor, supply’s and taxes, insurance 
not entertainment that’s why we 
have a activities board member and 
committee all done by members 

volunteering their time. Workshops 
2nd sat of the month if no one re-
quest or steps up to host the event 
no event is planned and when alco-
hol is involved in a GBNT event 
we have to get a liquor permit that 
is required for each and every 
event. This is a social club where 
activities and events are planned 
ahead of time by you the members 
at workshops and board meetings 
that you all can attend so show up 
and help plan and support GBNT 
activities. 
We do want to thank all of our 
members and guests who came for 
a great time, had lots of fun and 
policed themselves. We really ap-
preciate you and your guest. You 
continue to make this a wonderful 
environment for all.      
 

Steven Thaete, Park manager         

Park Manager’s Message 

We need volunteers for gate duty  

4th of July Weekend 

We also need hosts for the Poker Run 
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Membership 

Violations 

Welcome to all of the new members, the committee has been 

working very hard getting all the new members into the park to 

enjoy the summer months. 

We had 7 new members in April, 7 new members in May with 

1 denied.  There 12 people waiting for approval in June. 

Thank you to all who helped bring this together. 

17-09 Unregistered guest = Barred member 6 months barred 

guest. 

17-10 Guest bringing guest = Barred guest. 

17-11 Music loud = Barred guest. 

17-12  Unregistered guest = $150 fine bar guest for 6 months 

17-13 No charged hose at fire = $150 fine 

17-14 Unattended fire = $250 fine 

17-15/17-16 Unattended fire, no charged hose = $250 fine 

17-17 Illegal fire pit = $250 fine 
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Welcome New Members! 

April 2017   

Armitage, Thomas & Connie 695 

Christoferson, Brian & Cindy 933 

Monjack, Lawrence 1133 

Hildebrand, Karen 831 

Clarke, Allen & Melinda 795 

Johnson, Stacie & Chris 1052 

Jenner, Thomas 320 
  

May 2017  

Niezgocki, Brent & Lindsey 881 

Weis, Troy & Amanda 438 

Hardy, Robert & Karen 201 

Nelson, Tyler 1043 

Gallagher, Gregory 781 

Blais, Philippe & 

Chartrand, Isabelle 

 

198 

Santimaw, James & Samantha 130 

Kitty Korner w/cat tales 

It looks like Summer is about to arrive.  Everything is starting to bloom, most animals are 

having their babies but one thing is here our park cats don’t have kittens.  We could use a 

few more cats but only a couple to keep the mice and rats under 

control.  Several people including me have had a mice problem this 

year and they are very destructive. 

Our new feral cats are doing very well but are not very trusting 

which is good, the coyotes won’t catch them when they are more 

alert. 

We are always in need of cat food or money to buy it to feed our 

park cats.  Thank you to all of you who help out and also thank you 

to those who fee them.  Have a great summer!! 

 Sue, Orma & the Kitty Kats 



We are meeting quarterly at this time. Next 

meeting will be in August. Please join us if 

you are interested in plans for the Park.  

Meeting will be posted on the white board as 

you enter the Park.  

Rita Tuck, Liaison 

There seems to be a need to men-
tion the speed limit.  Several mem-
bers, newbies or guests are ignoring 
the 10-mph speed limit throughout 
the park.  I have personally seen 
some near misses by folks moving 
too fast and kids not paying atten-
tion.  Kids should be taught to stop 
fully at all stop signs.  Running 
through the stop signs is an invita-
tion for an accident.  Luckily, no 
one has been injured but we need 

First of all, I would like to thank 
Wayne Kubli for volunteering to 
get our GBNT 1710 Radio Station 
up and running.  Be sure to tune in 
for what’s happening in the park.  
Thanks Wayne. 

Memorial Day 2017 appears to 
have been a huge success.  There 
seemed to be more Guests than 
ever before.  Parking was definitely 
an issue.  Facilities were overloaded 
at times. 

to be aware constantly whenever 
we are driving in the park. 

Thanks to all the volunteers who 
kept us up and running over the 
Memorial Holiday Weekend. 

 

Ken Pratt 

Long Range Planning 

 

Please 

No more books or VHS tapes to the Library 
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Tune into GBNT  

1710 am Radio 

For current events or 

special information 

is spread rapidly. 
 
2. English Ivy: A creeping vine 
will suffocate other plants and 
can kill trees eventually.  it is 
fairly easy to remove by cut-
ting, pulling roots and cutting 
thick stems on trees. 
 
3. Bishop Weed: A variegated 

Plants in the Park. 
 
Are you aware of the most in-
vasive or detrimental plant 
pests here? 
 
1. Bamboo or Knotweed: 
grows 6 - 8 feet high has deep 
woody roots which are difficult 
to remove.  once established it 

leafy ground cover with run-
ners and is quite aggressive 
overtaking any other plants in 
its path by choking them out. 
 
By keeping the trees healthy 
we can be good stewards of 
the forest.   



MSA’s      M = Motion    S = Second     A = Approved 

April 2017 

MSA: To Not renew the cur-

rent postage machine unit 

MSA: To purchase a new post-

age machine lease through a 

new vendor  

MSA:  2,000 to Initiate the Bin-

go Season from the Bingo fund 

MSA: to allocate up to 

$1000.00 for Mother’s Day 

event on May 13
th
 at ACH - ac-

tivities fund 

MSA: to allocate up to $500.00 

for meal event on Sunday May 

28
th
 - activities fund 

MSA: to allocate up to $175.00 

for “DJ for Saturday evening 

dance and korokke - activities 

fund 

May 2017 

MSA to allocate from the gen-
eral and or electrical fund up to 
$50,000 to purchase a used 

Leeboy 635B Motorgrader.   

MSA to put in place a volun-
tary child registration program 
in the Family Center to identify 
kids as well as offer parents an 
opportunity to put money on a 
card for use by the children.  

MSA allocate from Activities 
$250.00 for prize money for 
Pickle Ball, Saturday May 27

th
. 

MSA to allocate from Activities 
$250.00 for prizes for the 
Home Run Derby, Saturday 
May 27

th
. 

MSA that children under 18 do 
not have to pay entry fee for 
events other than food items 
and gambling. 

MSA to allocate up to $1,000 
for Friday Night Father’s Day 
Dinner, June 16

th
. 

MSA to budget up to $200.00 
each for holiday/event banners 
to be installed on guy wires 
above the road just inside the 

front gate not to exceed six or 
$1200.00.  After discussion 
motion  

MSA to waive non license chil-
dren be able to participate in 
the poker run for ½ hour before 
and after the start and ending 
time. 

MSA to change the following 
rule: 

Current rule:  SECTION V, A-

Pools, item 4 

Reads:  Youths under 10 
years of age must be accom-
panied by an adult member or 
an authorized adult guest, 18 
years of age and over, at the 
Youth Center Pool. (BOD 1-21-
11) 

REVISE:   Children 12 years 
and under must be accompa-
nied by an adult member or an 
authorized guest, 18 years of 
age and over, at the Youth 
Center Pool.  (BOD 1-21-11)  

Friendly Reminder 

Please pre-register your guests for the 4th of July 

Weekend one or more weeks prior to the weekend.  

You can email a list, we only need their names.  Please 

do not wait until the weekend of the Holiday. 

Please do not call them in. 
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GBNT Sales would like to welcome 

two new sales associates; Spary 

Dauterman & Jane Charnley.  The 

sale hours are from 10am to 5pm, 

closed on Tuesdays.  Sales will ac-

commodate off hours appoint-

ments made in advance. 

As of June 2, there were 21 listings, 

on June 7 there were 34 listings.  

The average sale price of a site 

without an RV 1st quarter 2016 was 

$4,308.  The average sale price of a 

site without an RV 1st quarter of 

2017 was $7,667.  The average sale 

price of a site without an RV April/

May 2017 was $8,824.  Let the 

Summer begin. 

If your circumstances have changed 

and you are not utilizing your mem-

bership, feel free to contact our 

sales department for a site survey.  

Site values vary according to size, 

privacy (greenbelt), location, view, 

outbuildings and amount of work 

that may need to be done. 

I would like to thank all of the 

members for their help with RV 

knowledge, park history and sup-

port. 

Connie Cathcart, Sales 

an (18 years or older)  In order 

to comply with state law and in-

surance requirements, we have 

revised the rule.  Children must 

be 13 years or older to swim in 

the Youth Center Pool without a 

Parents, we have an important 

change in rules which may im-

pact your young children. In the 

past, children 11 and younger 

could swim in the Youth Center 

Pool without a parent or guardi-

parent or guardian (18 years or 

older).  

Rita Tuck, Administration 

Sales 

Administration 
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In loving Memory 

Alan Duzell 

Joann Roberts 

Albert Talley 



Activities 
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Hello everyone, 

Summer weather is finally here 

and we have seen some of the big-

gest attendance on Memorial Day 

Weekend.  Our members and 

guests took advantage of our won-

derful campground and all that it 

offers.  We had over 3,000 people 

camping that weekend.  It was an 

absolute pleasure to see how 

smoothly everything ran.  Kids rid-

ing bicycles, swimming pools busy, 

the huge turnout for bingo and all 

the participants in the parade.  Our 

restaurant, Chris’ Flying Onion was 

busy, busy, busy.  It was great to 

see everyone having a good time.  

There was something for every-

one.  Thank you to all the mem-

bers and guests for making this 

Memorial Day Weekend a huge 

success. 

We need to take a moment to 

thank all the people that volun-

teered their time at the fun events 

that our families and guests got to 

enjoy.  Without the volunteers, 

none of this would be possible.  

Our next event coming up is 

“Schools Out” Party Weekend at 

the Youth Center.  This event is 

scheduled for June 23rd, 24th and 

25th.  At this time it is in the early 

stages of planning but I hear it may 

include an outdoor movie and float 

tubes.  More details to follow. 

Gold Bar Nature Trails will be cele-

brating the 4th of July Holiday on 

July 1st and 2nd.  There are activi-

ties scheduled for Saturday & Sun-

day such as Sales in the Woods, 

the parade, poker runs, pickle ball, 

cake walk and other activities.  

Chris’ Flying Onion will be serving 

breakfast on Saturday, Sunday, 

Monday & Tuesday. 

Again, many thanks to all the vol-

unteers that make the activities 

possible and Gold Bar Nature Trails 

a memorable place. 

Please check out our website at 

gbntone.org for current and up-

coming events. 

 

Chris Johnson, Activities 

Summer’s here!    

We had a wonderful Memorial Day 

and exciting weekend.   The Youth 

Center and Pool were really rocking 

and there was no shortage of happy 

campers.  

We performed this seasons swim 

tests and issued bands to those who 

passed.  While we had their attention 

we also showed them  basic safety 

tips for if they are in distress while in 

the water.  

We had outstanding compliments! 

Our staff is becoming a Rockstar 

team! We are excited for this season.   

We planned for some activities that 

couldn’t be provided because of the 

crowds, but we will be offering these 

as the summer months begin. Be sure 

to join us this summer for; art show-

cases, pool games, crafts, “weed eat-

ers” garden club and so much more. 

We had over 500 people check out 

equipment.  Our staff worked to-

gether to create a streamlined process 

to make it more efficient. 

A big thanks to all of you who 

helped maintain a positive, safe, and 

fun environment. Your help did not 

go unnoticed. We appreciated the 

extra sets of eyes on the swimmers. 

Congratulations on another school 

year!  Now let the fun begin! 

Hope to see you soon. 

 

Sue Simpson 

Youth Center 



16411 May Creek Road 

Gold Bar, WA  98251 

We’re on the web 

gbntone.org 

Office: 360-793-1888 

Fax: 360-793-2245 

Sales Office: 360-793-2451 

Security Emergency AFTER 4:00pm 

360-770-5995 

Email: gbntone@gmail.com 

Gold Bar Nature Trails 

GBNT Board of Directors    
Name  Position  Phone Term 

Donal Barnes                          President 206-200-1946 19 

 #476                          donal.barnes@gbntone.org  

William Ritchie             Vice-President & ORV 206-795-6327 17 

#552 / 553                    bill.ritchie@gbntone.org  

Ken Pratt                             Secretary 253-561-3698 19 

#368                             kenneth.pratt@gbntone.org  

Rita Tuck            Administration, Rules & Reg.s 

                                        Long Range Planning 
425-308-6367  18 

#72 / 91                          rita.tuck@gbntone.org   

Keith Summers             Violations & Electrical 206-730-7735 18 

#1108                    keith.summers@gbntone.org   

Sherrie Blansett               Membership & Sales 360-793-0439 17 

#936 / 937              sherrie.blansett@gbntone.org   

Meri Jo Leach                        Treasurer & Bingo 425-220-8966 19 

#288                            meri.leach@gbntone.org   

Colleen Carr                  Facilities, Safety & Security 509-607-9492 17 

#383 /  572   

Chris Johnson                               Activities 509-952-4807 18 

#1098 / 1147             chris.johnson@gbntone.org   
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